

February 25, 2016

Samuel Trapp Senior Project Manager Marion Hill Associates, Inc. P.O. BOX 252 New Brighton, PA 15066-0252

Dear Mr. Trapp,

I am writing to you on behalf of myself and Mayor Herman Reid to let you know how impressed we were with your company during our recent maritime incident in at the Star City Riverfront Park and Marina.

Your company was contacted by the owner of the sinking pleasure craft and his insurance provider. From the time Leem arrived and did an initial assessment of the situation, Marion Hill Associates performed flawlessly in mitigating a potentially disastrous situation. Leem and all the other workers involved, including divers, repairmen, and mechanics, had all the right answers. They set out to righting the craft using all state of the art equipment and knew exactly how to get this vessel ready for removal by your company.

We see a lot of different contractors working on a lot of different projects all around our town. It is very rare to watch professionals perform their duties with the expertise that we observed with your group of excellent, skilled men.

Thank you very much. Should any similar incident occur in the future, you can be assured your company will be the first contacted for assistance. My compliments to you and your employees.

Sincerely

Victor Propst

Chief, Star City Police Department

Herman Reid

Mayor, Town of Star City

- Run